MISSION COLLEGE

CURRICULUM REVIEW COMMITTEE 

November 16, 2009

2:10 – 4:00

Room E2-301
	Name
	P
	A
	Name
	P
	A

	Cathy Cox (chair) 
	x
	
	Karyn Armstrong (Div. 6)
	x
	

	Stephanie Kashima
(Tech Rev) 
	
	x
	(VACANT) (Div. 6)
	
	

	Kara Chambers (Div. 1) 
	x
	
	Non – Voting Members:
	
	

	Steve Lipmann (Div. 1)
	x
	
	Dean of Instruction – Jeff Nelson
	x
	

	Ian Walton (Div. 2)
	x
	
	VP of Instruction – Norma Ambriz-Galaviz
	
	x

	Dianne Lamkin (Div. 2)
	x
	
	Instructional Specialist –Aileen de Guzman
	
	x

	Jo Loomis (Div. 3)
	x
	
	Articulation Officer – Yolanda Coleman
	x
	

	Brenna Wundram (Div. 3)
	x
	
	GUESTS:  

	Scott Brunson (Div. 4)
	x
	
	

	Ronnie Phillips (Div. 4)
	x
	
	

	Jeff Cormier (Div. 5)
	
	x
	

	Rebeca Sanchez (Div. 5)
	x
	
	


1. Call to Order – The meeting was called to order at 2:15
2. Approval of Agenda – The agenda was approved as written (M/S Walton/Brunson)
3. Approval of minutes for 10/26/09;  11/2/09; and 11/9/09

The minutes of 10/26/09 were approved (M/S Walton/Brunson)

The minutes of 11/2/09 were approved (M/S Walton/Sanchez)
The minutes of 11/9/09 were approved (M/S Walton/Brunson)
4. Old Business 
a. Discussion and recommendation on process for ensuring accuracy of CORs for all courses scheduled for Winter/Spring 2009 While a full discussion of this item was postponed to a later meeting, Cathy Cox brought the attention of CRC to an issue that is being checked by the Office of Instruction.  Due to Title 5 changes, certificates of 12-17 units are considered “Certificates of Proficiency” and may no longer be transcriptable unless colleges applied for special status and were granted it by the state.  The window to apply for that status is now closed.  Some of our programs are listed in the catalog with conflicting information, and the Office of Instruction is working to verify that all certificates of less than 18 units are correctly listed both in the catalog and on the State inventory of approved programs.  (Programs of less than 12 units may not be called “Certificates of Proficiency”, nor may they be transcriptable, based on current Title 5 language.)
5. New Business

a. Discussion and training for CRC members on Title 5 and repeatability regulations CRC reviewed Title 5 regulations on course repeatability.  “Activity” courses may be repeated by students, but Title 5 specifically excludes foreign language, ESL, and basic skills courses from repeatability as activity courses. There was discussion of whether a pronunciation class in ESL could be considered “physical practice”, however, the clear prohibition of ESL repeatability in Title 5 means that we as a committee cannot endorse it for pronunciation. 

In general, repeatability is of concern because it relates to apportionment – the state will not pay for courses repeated outside of the specified guidelines. Repeatability can be allowed for some courses if a student receives a “substandard” grade (D or F).  If a student takes a class “Pass/No Pass”, they can repeat it if they do not get a passing grade. Some other extenuating circumstances can be applied by petition.  It was noted that Mission College does not have a policy consistent with Title 5 regarding the point in the semester when a student must notify the instructor they wish to take a class as “pass/no pass” 
(NOTE: The chair later researched this statement, and a statement of the deadline is listed in the college catalog on p. 192: “. . . The student must notify the instructor of the selection of the “P/NO” or a Letter Grade option, no later than the end of the fifth week of the semester or 30% of the class duration for short-term courses.”)
b. Discussion of disarticulation of Chemistry courses and DE science courses 

This item was mistakenly agendized referring to Chemistry; actually the courses involved were from Biology, and Yolanda Coleman reported that the matter is being addressed in meetings with San Jose State University.  
c. Discussion and consideration of process changes in curriculum approval to improve efficiency 

The committee discussed numerous suggestions for improving the curriculum process so that it can better handle the current and anticipated flow of proposals.  Suggestions covered a wide range of ideas, including a linkage between the calendar used to determine the cycle of program reviews and the submission of course revisions. A question was asked about whether the Office of Instruction has begun the process of revising the Curriculum Handbook, and Cathy will have to check this. There is recognition that reps from all divisions need to be using the same standards to evaluate proposals and to reduce the time needed for review later by the entire committee.  A checklist, developed last year, has been used by some reps to provide feedback to proposers and has been very effective.   Cathy will summarize the recommended process changes and bring them back to the CRC for approval next week; then they will need to be approved by the Academic Senate.
d. Develop meeting schedule for the remainder of Fall term
CRC will continue to meet on Mondays for the remainder of Fall term.  However, on Monday, Nov. 30, the meeting time will be changed to 1 – 4:30.  Not all reps can be present for the entire time, but as long as a quorum is present at all times we will continue to process proposals in an attempt to move as many forward by January as possible.


6. Certificate/Degree Approvals - none
7. Course Approvals - none
8. Future Agenda items
a. Continue discussion on textbook updates and course revisions.
b. Discussion of combining lecture and lab classes into one time block
9. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:00. 
